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Sometimes we win one:
While enroute to Ukiah Air Attack base for a joint safety stand down meeting the crew heard and felt what could be described as something metallic being dropped on the floor of the helicopter.  I inquired whether this was the case and was told no one had dropped anything.  Upon landing at UAAB we investigated further and could not find any reason for the noise.  Maintenance was called and a mechanic was dispatched to our location.  Upon further inspection a crack was found in the lift Link attaching bracket on top of lift beam.  Aircraft was put out of service.  
From: Humann, Tom 
Sent: Thursday, October 12, 2006
Subject: RE: C101 crack
I wanted to pass along a job well done to both the crew of Copter 101 and the helicopter mechanics.

 

First, it is quite common to "hear something" or "feel something" in an older model, two-bladed helicopter such as our 205.  It would be quite understandable to merely look around for anything out of place or listen for a repeat occurrence while still in flight.  However, Captain Nick Mullet and the crew of 101 decided to land and further inspect.  This decision may have saved the helicopter, as the noise and thud would not have repeated until the other half of the lift link broke.  When that happened, there would have been limited time to land, as this link is the primary connection between the cabin/fuselage and the transmission/rotor system.  The obvious takeaways here are both to trust your instinct if it does not feel or sound right, and to not convince yourself that everything is okay just because you can no longer observe the problem.

 

Second, the DynCorp mechanics who discovered the crack worked methodically, inspecting the aircraft thoroughly from top to bottom.  This resulted in not only finding the crack in the lift link, but also ensured that no other secondary damage had occurred.  While Bob Fisher has identified that improper hardware was the culprit, that hardware is the bolt normally used and has both a normal look and similar fit.  It is only by observing the numerical identification on the bolt face that proper differentiation can be guaranteed.  While this is certainly no excuse and serves as a "free" lesson, it is understandable.  These types of human errors ought to be analyzed and the results shared, in order to prevent future recurrence.  All maintenance personnel should give thought to their particular airframe, and any parallel situations that may occur.  

 

Fly safe,

Tom Humann

Aviation Safety Officer

California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection

